
Intermountain Chapter HOG (1255) Historical Report 1992 

Officers: 

Director: Jerry Hinshaw      

Co-Director: Bob Mallon 

Secretary: Jeanette Finn 

Treasurer: Bud Hollett 

Road Captain: Jack Harp 

Sponsor: Dick Rockrohr 

Members at Large: Dave Ballard, Paul Ferris, Mark Overgaard, Jack Chapman, John Greener, 
Gene Mills, Reece McMillan, Bill Thomas 

Board Activities: 

 

January: 

Annual IDA-HOG Christmas Party 

It was announced that a general Helmet Legislation Conference in Denver CO. this year. More to 
follow. 

 

February: 

Special guest Norm Faltinson briefed the board on “Special Smiles” program. Details will be 
discussed at membership meeting. 

Membership Meeting: 

 Membership voted to assist two families in the “Special Smiles” program. 

Jack gave a report on several other clubs/organizations which invite IDA-HOG to 
participate during the riding season. It is hoped better relationships develop with other 
groups. A combined schedule of events is available for review. 

 

March: 

Brief report from Bud and Bob from the Regional HOG meeting recently held in Twin Falls. It 
was announced the chapter’s name, IDA-HOG, must be revised to meet National HOG 
requirements.  



Members suggested the following possible names for the chapter: Hells Canyon, Sawtooth, High 
Desert, and Les Bois. The topic will be further explored during the membership meeting. 

Membership Meeting: 

 Jack Harp resigned from Road Captain position and was replaced by Bud Springer. 

  

April: 

Swap Meet Burger Burn 

 

June: 

MDA Freedom Ride 

Weiser Rodeo 

 

August: 

Toys-for-Tots Ride 

 

September: 

The recording of meeting minutes was suspended from March through the rest of the year based 
on the Secretary’s inability to perform her duties. In her filed letter, she cited the following: 
“Because the meetings were held out-of-doors in public facilities, I found it difficult to hear the 
issues, near impossible to record the topics, and quite frustrating to keep up with the disjointed 
format.” The Director and Treasurer were notified of her decision. 

 

October: 

To comply with National HOG requirements, the group’s “sub-chapter name” was changed to 
“Hells Canyon” and the chapter name was changed to “Intermountain”. 

NOTE: I have no idea what a “sub-chapter” name is. 

New officers were announced: 

 Director: Bud Hollett 

 Co-Director: Chris Ballard 

 Treasurer: Liz Dodd 



 Secretary: Cathie Petera 

 Road Captain: Jon Grams 

 Historian/Photographer: Jeanette Grams 

Publisher: Joe Petera 


